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DEPARTMENT OF CULTURE  AND DZONGKHA DEVELOPMENT  

སྲོལ་འཛནི་དང་རྲོང་ཁ་གྲོང་འཕལེ་ལས་ཁུངས། 
ནང་སྲིད་ལྷན་ཁག། 

MINISTRY OF HOME AFFAIRS  

Announcement Language: Both Dzongkha and English 

Duration of Announcement: till 1st March 2025 

ANNOUNCEMENT: 

Department of Culture and Dzongkha Development 

With the reference to Gerab Nyed-Yon Limited announcement regarding fee collection in 

Kuenselphodrang vide Kuensel dated 28th January 2025, we are pleased to inform that Kuenselphodrang 

has now been officially designated under the National Monuments of the Bhutan. The National 

Monument Fund Supervision Committee will oversee the collection of entry fees from international and 

regional visitors with effect from 1st March 2025. 

We kindly request the cooperation of all visitors, tour operators and relevant agencies in supporting this 

initiative to ensure its smooth implementation. 

For further details or inquiries, please contact the Department of Culture and Dzongkha Development 

during office hours (Monday to Friday) at the following numbers: 

+975-2-322284 / 325116 / 325118 / 322694. 

Thank you for your support and cooperation. 

 


